NORTH CENTRAL COMMUNITY SERVICES PROGRAM HUMAN SERVICES OPERATIONS COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

January 21, 2015		8:00 a.m.		NCH	NCHC – Wausau Campus	
Present:		X ву				
Χ	Nancy Bergstrom	phone	Holly Matucheski	Х	Greta Rusch	
Χ	Linda Haney	EXC	Scott Parks	Х	Lee Shipway	
X	Joanne Kelly	EXC	John Robinson			

Also Present: Toni Simonson, Brenda Glodowski, Becky Schultz, Gary Bezucha, Aekta Dassow, Carrie

Paisar, Debbie Osowski

The meeting was called to order, roll call was noted and a quorum declared.

Consent Agenda

• **Motion** Bergstrom, 2nd Shipway to approve the consent agenda, which includes the minutes of the 11/6/14 meeting and the financial reports. Motion carried.

Human Services Report

Additional updates to the Human Services report were noted:

- Air quality concerns (high chlorine levels) were expressed by Aquatic Services staff.
 Maintenance worked on the air handling system in the pool followed by air quality testing by outside consultants. Tests indicated low levels of chlorine and air quality is very good in the pool. Routine testing will continue.
- A team reviewed all policies for Behavioral Health and Ambulatory Detox which resulted in improved processes and a reduction in the number of policies overall.
- A review of clients transferred to other facilities was conducted to determine whether we could be providing services rather than transferring the individuals. Communication will continue with Winnebago and Mendota and processes monitored.
- Clubhouse lease has been signed and the renovation process has started.
- The identified action plan in Crisis is in progress. We have been working with community partners identifying expectations, gaps, and how to improve working relationships.
- Presentation was given by Aekta Dassow, Outpatient Services Director, on the Adult ADHD 12-week program. The program was not able to begin in December due to delays with installing the IVA test on our computers. A pilot program will begin January 26 with our current population and will then be marketed to the community in about a month.
- Evidence showed that the collaborative and regional approach in the Birth to Three program has resulted, for the first time, to be 100% compliant across the tri-county region with the State of Wisconsin.

Psychiatry Update

• We have been successful in the recruitment of a psychiatrist, Dr. Brigitte Espinoza, who is completing her residency in Harvard Health System, Boston. We anticipate she will begin at NCHC in July.

- We continue to work with Merritt Hawkins in recruiting an additional psychiatrist.
- Commitments have been received from four entities (NCHC, Bridge Clinic, Wood and Portage Counties) as it relates to establishing a Psychiatry Residency Program and we continue to explore working relationships with the VA, Marshfield Clinic and Ministry Health.
 - o The goal is to submit the application as a training site by the end of this year.

Aquatic Update

- Anticipate a final report from the two consulting firms in the next few weeks.
- Final project should be wrapped up by the end of the year with construction to begin in 2016.
- Information on the project has been well received by most of the major Foundations. Requests for financial support of the project have not yet occurred.

Counseling in the Schools

- Aekta Dassow and Carrie Paisar, Psychotherapist, provided an update on the Counseling in Schools program.
- Conversations about this program are occurring in more schools in the Merrill and Tomahawk areas.
- Feedback from the schools has been positive; school personnel are receptive and accommodating.

Future Meeting Agendas

Motion Haney; 2nd Bergstrom to adjourn at 9:16 a.m. Motion carried.

dko